
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Town of Candia 
Cemetery Trustees 

74 High Street 

Candia, New Hampshire, 03034 

  Meeting Minutes  

       

             Feb. 18th, 2021 Cemetery Minutes unapproved 
 

Meeting called to order @ 7 p.m.  

 

Present: Dick Snow, Beth Chalbeck, Sexton Martin McFarland and Admin. Assistant Donna Del Rosso. 

Absent: Chair Holly Haas, Tom DiMaggio and Vice-Chair Carleton Robie. 

**Due to a lack of quorum, no decisions will be made.   

 

Public: Mark Chalbeck & Darcy Gonthier residents. Also, on zoom Bobbie Maddox and Becker  

 

Regular Business:  

    Bookkeeper Beth sent another invoice to Donna Becker as the first one sent in January was an email not an 

invoice, sent the invoice ($3K) for tree service from (Pat) done last year, to Donna Becker.  Bob Pike took the 

cut wood as payment for his services. Dick and Admin. assistant Donna both let Martin know the wood goes to 

the welfare dept for those that need it over the winter. 

    More trees need to be taken down at Hill Cemetery, members will wait for budget approval and proceed from 

there.    

    Beth informed members that last year’s budget would probably be the same for this year. 

Sexton Martin reported that Bob Pike may retire he says this every year, the committee will wait until that is 

formally received. He makes it official. Between Martin and Bob, the Holbrook Cemetery is probably about 

50% of the work.  Hill, Depot, Village and Beane Island takes the other 50%. Mowing, trimming of bushes, 

leaves and all other related duties.   

   Members discussed what to do with the broken or damaged stones, Sexton Martin reported that a monument 

company would probably be the best solution.  

    Sexton Martin also reported that another load of loam would be needed at the Holbrook Cemetery where 

paving was done.   

 

Meeting was concluded @ 7:20 p.m.  

 

Notes submitted by Admin. Assistant Donna Del Rosso. 

Revised respectfully submitted by Beth Chalbeck per meeting recording. 

 

 

 

 

 


